
Thank you to all who have given and helped 

with the development of the new property for 

the Waspam church.  The house is about 80% 

complete and is being used heavily for all 

aspects of the ministry.  We 

have been holding services 

at the new property for the 

last several weeks and built 

four temporary Sunday 

School classrooms on site 

for now.   

The church men have been 

very faithful to work two to 

three days a week at the 

church property making 

improvements.  We are now praying for the 

church people to step up their giving and be 

faithful and see God provide for the 

completion of the house and a larger meeting 

area within their reach (ie. pole barn with tin 

roof).   

We (ourselves and you, our 

supporting churches) have 

given much in the way of 

construction to this new 

church to help them get off 

the ground in a very poor 

area.  Over the last year, the Lord has 

impressed on my heart the importance of 

the people shifting their expectation of help 

from foreign funds to Him and to begin to 

take personal ownership for 

reaching others and not see 

it as the responsibility of the 

missionary or someone else.  

This is a spiritual change 

and for this we ask for your 

prayers.   

We thank the Lord for the 

salvation of several souls 

over the last couple 

months.  Cesar is a young 

man who received Christ and is now in 

discipleship.  He has a desire to be more 

involved and study in the Bible Institute.  

Ora is a local business owner that has 

become a friend.  She has begun to come to 

services and regularly 

expresses her thankfulness 

for the clear preaching and 

teaching of God’s Word 

that she now gets.  

Another big “Thank You” to 

those who recently gave 

towards our engine overhaul 

and vehicle repairs.  After two 

months without a vehicle, we 

traveled to Managua to pick 

up our 4Runner in May.  The 

motor is running well and 

many additional repairs were 

made (axle bearing, seals, 

calipers, rotors, bushings, 

much needed tires, etc.).   

While in the Managua area, 

we were able to get away to 

the Pacific coast for a week to 

celebrate our 25th wedding 

anniversary.  We held a small 

vow renewal and got some 

time to rest and have some 

fun as a family.         

The New Property 
Please Pray for: 

-More souls saved and 

spiritual growth  

-Bible Institute 

-Our personal and 

home security and 

health 

-Development of a 

church property 

-Provision for boat 

ministry to reach more 

river communities 
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Contact Info: 

 

brentwhawley@gmail.com 

 

There is no mail service to 

Waspam, so any mail 

should be sent to: 

Brent Hawley 

449 Quail Court 

Taft, CA 93268 
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